                 NEWCHURCH PARISH COUNCIL

                                                                     Clerk  Gareth Hughes

                       Westfield House, Shore Road, Ventnor, Isle of Wight PO38 1RF  Tel 01983 853232

A  MEETING OF NEWCHURCH PARISH  COUNCIL  WAS  HELD AT THE  PARISH  HALL, NEWCHURCH, AT  7.30 PM ON  MONDAY 21ST DECEMBER  2015. 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Councillors Bevan, Davison, Earley, Harris, Llewellyn, Rouse, Richards and Vincent.
7.30pm to 7.45pm  time allocated for residents of Newchurch Parish to speak to the Council on Parish matters.
                  Two members of the public were present and it was agreed they could speak on Agenda item 194/15

                                                                              MINUTES
180/15    TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
                                                                                                None
181/15    DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

                                                                           Councillor Rouse declared a non pecuniary interest in any matters 

                                                                           concerning All Saints Church.
                                                                           Councillors Bevan and Earley declared a non pecuniary interest in 

                                                                           Planning application TCP/ 316677/B.      
182/15    MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 16TH NOVEMBER  2015.
                On the proposition of Councillor Richards seconded by Councillor Vincent  it was –
                RESOLVED: That the minutes of the meeting on 16th November be approved.
183/15   TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE FINANCIAL REPORTS
               On the proposition of Councillor  Llewellyn, seconded by Councillor Earley it was –
               RESOLVED: (i)  To approve the accounts for November 2015.
                                       (ii) To approve payment of cheque numbers 2305 to 2312.
184/15   ISLE OF WIGHT COUNCILLORS REPORT
               Councillor Richards reported on speeding traffic in Merstone and  costing of associated signage
               He had attended an IW Council budget meeting and advised of the extreme difficulty in achieving 

               required budget savings. It was noted that potholes at Three Cross had been filled.
               RESOLVED: That the report be noted.
185/15   PARISH COUNCILLORS  REPORTS
               Councillor Earley reported that all current local crime reporting mechanisms were to be abandoned, 

               ALERT would become the only source of advice on crime. He reported a case of  arson in Burnt House 

               Lane.
               Councillor Llewellyn advised that the door to the Parish Hall required adjustment and it was agreed to ask 

               Mr Warne to attend to it.
               Councillor Harris reported on the poor condition of some Rights of Way in the parish and it was agreed 

               that this would form an Agenda item for the January meeting.
               Councillor Bevan reported on a parishioners concern over potholes at Three Cross on the approach to the
               Garlic Farm.

               Councillor Vincent reported on a scooter accident half way down Harbors Lake Lane which was a 

               consequence of potholes assisted by inclement weather and darkness. Having regard to a poor standard of 

               pothole repairs it was agreed to request lsland Roads to place this area as highest priority for resurfacing 

               works.

               Councillor Davison would attend the Island Roads consultation meeting on 12th January 2016. She 

               reported on the November IWALC meeting, IWC budget considerations and Devolution.

              RESOLVED: That the reports be noted and that Rights of Way and IWC Discretionary Service provision 

                                       form Agenda items for the January 2016 Parish Council meeting.
186/15   CLERK TO REPORT ON CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED PRIOR TO THE MEETING

               A list of correspondence had been circulated by the Clerk and this included a request from Lightsource for 
               bank details in order that the agreed community grant in arising from solar panels could be paid.

               A communication had been received from the IWC regarding its progress in enabling Rural Broadband, it 
               was considered that parts of  the Newchurch Parish were still not served sufficiently
               RESOLVED: 1.That options for  the expending of the grant be an Agenda item for the January Council 
                                             meeting.
                                       2. That a presentation from Age Friendly be received at the January 2016 meeting which 

                                             would commence at 7pm.

                                       3. That the Clerk write to IWC officers regarding the Rural Broadband service in 
                                            Newchurch Parish.
187/15   PLANNING APPLICATIONS
               The following  applications were considered –
               1.TCP/32467:71 Forest Road, Winford.Demolition of utility, replacement enlarged roof to form additional 

                  accommodation in roof space with dormers to rear and front elevations. Single storey extension to form 

                  utility and internal garage.             

               2.TCP/31677/B: Wacklands Farm, Newchurch. Approval of reserved matters re landscaping.

               3.TCP/28687/B Land of Embassy Way, Sandown.Construction of aircraft hangar to include office, 
                   lounge toilets and patio parking

               4. TCP/16121/B:  8 Webster Way, AGV. Dem of sun room, single storey rear/side extension.

. .                   
                    RESOLVED: 1. That no objection be made to application 1 above subject to it complying with 

                                                 building regulations. 

                                            2.That applications 2 & 4 above be supported.

                                            3. That no objection be made to application 3 above but that a condition be placed 

                                                 regarding drainage works as proposed in the planning comment of Island Airport 

                                                 LLP.
188/15    PLANNING DECISIONS
                The following planning decisions were reported –
                 1.TCP/324441: Aubade, Alverstone Road, Apse Heath. 

                    Single storey rear extension to form additional living 

                    accommodation, alterations, conversion of loft to form   

                    bedrooms. Approved
                 2. TCP/29550/: Springwood, Youngwoods Way, AGV. 

                     Demolition of porch, proposed porch, proposed detached garage. Approved
                 3. TCP/31239/C: Land south of Apse New Barn, Ventnor Road, Shanklin. Variation of condition to   

                     allow extension of five years. Approved.
                RESOLVED: That the decisions be noted.
189/15    PARISH HALL WORKS
                Councillor Bevan reported on the proposed guttering replacement. Councillor Richards reported that   

                works to the porch had been completed. 
                 RESOLVED: That the reports be noted.
190/15      CAR PARK AT SCHOOL LANE              
                  Vehicle registration HWO4 DVB had been removed from the car park. The Clerk had received advice 

                  from NALC that future enforcement could be best achieved using legal powers regarding trespass.
                  RESOLVED: That future enforcement be an item for  the January Council Agenda
191/15      LAND ADJACENT TO THE COMMUNITY GARDEN.

                  The Clerk had received a communication from the Land Registry advising that the ownership of the 
                  land was not registered. The Parish Council would need to investigate who, if anybody owned the land.

                  It was considered that the land may be owned by a local family and this would be investigated.  
                  RESOLVED: That the possible ownership of the land be investigated.
192/15      BUDGET & PRECEPT 2015-16
                  The Clerk had produced and circulated a draft budget for the 2016-17 financial year. Information  

                  regarding the tax base and local council tax support grant had yet to be received from the Isle of Wight 
                  Council (IWC). A communication had been received from IWC regarding the future of discretionary 
                  services and this was likely to impact on future provision of the mobile library service. It was agreed 

                  that IW Councillor Ian Ward should be asked regarding possible contributions that may be required in 

                  respect of the Community Bus. 
                  RESOLVED: That the setting of the budget & precept for 2016-17 be considered at the January   

                                           Council meeting
 193/15      YMCA USE OF MAGAZINE & NOTICEBOARD SPACE
                  A request had been received from the YMCA to use space in the magazine and noticeboard to inform
                  of their activity and events. The Parish Council did not produce the Parish Magazine and the YMCA 

                  would be advised of the editor details. 

                  RESOLVED: .That one or two items be permitted to be placed on the noticeboard at anytime, subject 

                                             to them being related to community events/activity and the notices being removed once 

                                             each was over.

                 Councillor Rouse left the meeting at the culmination of Agenda Item 193/15

194/15      ACCESS ROAD TO ALL SAINTS

                  A communication had been received from a member of the public asking that the  Parish Council 
                  request a rectification order through the Land Registry concerning the ownership of the land. The

                  the Council received comments from the author and another member of the public and after due 

                 consideration it was
                   RESOLVED: That the request be unanimously refused, as the matter was of a private nature and did 

                                            fall within the remit of the Parish Councils responsibility.
 195/15      CHURCH MATTERS
                   A considerable amount of work had been undertaken by the Chairman and Councillor Llewellyn 

                    in establishing all minuted references to matters concerning All Saints and the Parish Council.
                    After due consideration  it was –

                     RESOLVED: To set up a Sub Committee of the Council to examine unresolved matters with  All 

                                              Saints. The Sub Committee to comprise of Councillors Bevan, Davison,  and 

                                              Llewellyn.

  196/15      DATE OF NEXT MEETING

                    The next monthly meeting of the Parish Council would take place at 7.30pm on Monday 18th January 

                    2016 in  the Parish Hall.
                   The meeting closed at 8.52pm.  
                                                                                                                              CHAIRMAN 
                                                                                                                              18TH JANUARY 2016                                    
